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Date:	September 8, 2014

To:	Honorable Members of the
	  Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

cc:	All Supervisors
Brian Dranzik
Shanin Brown
From:	Paul Bargren[image: ]
	Corporation Counsel  

Re:	Update on restructuring of Milwaukee Transport Services, Inc.

Milwaukee Transport Services, Inc., (MTS) operates the County transit and paratransit services under contract obtained through competitive bidding.  The contract expires at the end of 2014.  Due to challenges to the most recent RFP process, no replacement contract has been issued.  

The bulk of transit money is received from the Federal Transportation Administration (FTA), and FTA regulates virtually every aspect of the operation.  Among other things, the FTA requires that in order to receive federal funding, the County either chose a transit operator through competitive bidding or operate the transit system itself or on a pass-through basis through a quasi-governmental entity.

Pursuant to the resolution in File No. 14-312, my office was asked to prepare materials for submission to the FTA that would allow the restructuring of MTS from an independent non-profit corporate entity into a quasi-governmental entity, albeit not one that would itself be subject to Ch. 111 of the statutes imposing mandatory arbitration of labor disputes.  Employees of the quasi-governmental entity would still be eligible for full union and bargaining rights, under both federal and state provisions.  As a practical matter, there will be little if any change in operations noticed by the public or the Board, at least in the short term.

[bookmark: _GoBack]File No. 14-312 was approved by the County Board on May 22, vetoed, and finally adopted notwithstanding the veto on June 26, 2014.  Since then, my office has worked with lawyers from the von Briesen & Roper S.C. law firm in Milwaukee to explore legal means to achieve the desired structure.  Proposed bylaws and related documents have been drafted and reviewed, and legal memos have prepared that provide the rationale for the provisions contained in the bylaws and related documents.  Relevant points have also been discussed with members of the Huron Consulting Group who have FTA experience.  Our office and Transit also were able to discuss the concept in two calls with FTA officials.

Key to FTA’s consideration was the request for an opinion letter from experts in Wisconsin organization law.  FTA is looking for an expert opinion that the proposed structure will indeed create a new entity that is a quasi-governmental entity under relevant Wisconsin statute.

The opinion letter has been drafted and is in its final stages of review.  It should be available to go to FTA as soon as later this week.  That should provide more than sufficient time to make the required changes by year’s end.

As a side note, the budget for the legal work was $50,000, but it appears von Briesen’s bills will come in at less than 50% of that amount.
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